


Counter-Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate (CTED) and other relevant UN

bodies in this field.

We welcome the convening of the first UN High-Level Conference of Heads of

Counter-Terrorism Agencies held last June, which proved to be timely and productive.

Moreover, the Korean Government notes with appreciation the recently signed UN

Global Counter-Terrorism Coordination Compact, and entrusts that this Compact will

enhance coordination and coherence among the relevant UN bodies and other

members of the Compact in tackling this difficult task.

The Republic of Korea is fully aware that Member States have the primary

responsibility in countering terrorist acts and violent extremism conducive to terrorism.

The Korean Government is actively participating in joint efforts to counter terrorism

at the national, regional, and international levels.

At the national level, we established an important legal framework, the Anti-

Terrorism Act, in 2016. In the same year, the National Counter-Terrorism

Commission and Counter-Terrorism Center were established to oversee the full

implementation of the law. I am pleased to announce that my Government adopted a

National Plan of Action to Prevent Violent Extremism (PVE) this January. Based on

this Plan of Action, we are committed to encouraging community dialogue and

engagement, empowering youth, and preventing misuse of the internet and other

media by terrorist groups.

At the regional level, my country is making continuous efforts to facilitate inter

regional dialogue and information-sharing on PVE. Last April in Seoul, we held the

Inter-Regional Conference on PVE in close cooperation with the Organization for

Security and Cooperation in Europe (OSCE). The conference gathered participants

from Asia and Europe, and provided a valuable opportunity to share experiences and

best practices between the two regions. Furthermore, my Government co-hosted the



Asia ICT and Counter-Terrorism Dialogue, in partnership with the UN CTED and the

government of 



My delegation would like to echo the other delegations in stressing the importance of

engaging communities and empowering youth to make society more resilient to

terrorism and violent extremism. Prioritizing education, particularly Global

Citizenship Education, can help aid such efforts. We hope to see increased civil

society and private-sector involvement, which would help establish more creative and

inclusive ways involTj
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